
 

February 20, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Jean Schodorf, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Education 

Statehouse, Room 236-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Schodorf: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 392 by Legislative Educational Planning Committee 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 392 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 392 would allow community colleges to use internet websites for official publications 

of required notices.  A board of trustees may designate the publication by resolution when there 

is no official county newspaper. 

 

 SB 392 would have no fiscal effect on the state budget, but may reduce costs for the 

colleges by no longer requiring publication in a local newspaper. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Kelly Oliver, Board of Regents  

 Melissa Wangemann, KAC  


